
 

Conservationists promise they will file lawsuits again over wolves 

By MICHAEL MOORE of the Missoulian 

The federal government's plan to take Northern Rockies wolves off the endangered species list is headed 
back to court. 

Representatives of environmental groups said Friday they'll again sue the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 
over the retooled plan, which failed in its original, Bush-administration form to pass muster with 
Missoula-based U.S. District Court Judge Donald Molloy. 

“This decision violates the FWS' own standards for population recovery standards because it excludes 
Wyoming,” said Louisa Willcox of the Natural Resources Defense Council. “It's a pretty blatant 
violation of their rules. It's really disappointing that we're going to have to do this whole thing again, but 
they've left us no choice.” 

Suzanne Stone, Northern Rockies representative for Defenders of Wildlife, agreed. 

“This is just so sad to have this happen again,” she said. “We've done our best to work with the Interior 
secretary (Ken Salazar) and we've just gotten nothing from him.” 

The government moved to delist wolves in 2007 and was sued by a coalition of environmental groups, 
including Defenders, NRDC, the Center for Biological Diversity and the Sierra Club. 

Molloy heard that case and ruled against the government, primarily because of Wyoming's approach to 
wolf management. That plan allowed wolves to be shot on sight across 90 percent of the state. 

But the judge also said that sufficient genetic exchange between wolves in Montana, Idaho and 
Wyoming has yet to occur. Ending protection for wolves would make that exchange even more unlikely, 
Willcox and Stone said. 

“And that's really where we are today, particularly in regard to connected populations in central Idaho 
and Yellowstone,” Willcox said. “That hasn't really happened yet.” 

Willcox, Stone and Michael Robinson of the Center for Biological Diversity said the delisting plan is 
particularly dispiriting because wolves are so close to being recovered. 

“Today's announcement means wolves will lose their federal protections before recovery is complete,” 
Robinson said. 

Said Willcox: “We can see recovery on the horizon, but now we're going to go backward. This doesn't 
get us closer to recovery and it doesn't get us closer to what delisting is designed to do.” 

A new lawsuit will be fought partly on scientific grounds, but there's likely to be a technical battle, as 
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well. That fight will focus on the way the Fish and Wildlife Service originally listed wolves as 
endangered. 

“They are listed as a population that includes Wyoming, Montana and Idaho,” Willcox said. “You can't 
then take the populations apart and say some of them are recovered and some of them aren't. Wolves 
don't know anything about boundaries.” 

The plan to divorce Wyoming from the delisting was a “Hail Mary pass by the Bush administration” that 
has unfortunately been picked up by the Obama administration, Willcox said. 

“What's so disappointing is that we were willing to work with them on the science and work with all the 
stakeholders, and we just couldn't make any progress whatsoever,” Stone said. “In Idaho, we could 
barely make it to the table before they start drawing lines on maps. They just want to kill wolves.” 

The actual killing of wolves - Idaho already has a wolf hunt plan waiting in the wings - may be another 
driver in the coming lawsuit. 

If Montana and Idaho move to kill wolves quickly, the environmental groups would likely seek a court 
injunction against the hunts. 

“I'm not sure exactly what all we'll sue over, but if they started killing wolves, we'll probably go after 
that,” Stone said. 

Willcox said the groups will respond quickly with a notice to sue, once the government's decision 
reaches the federal register, which will likely come early next week. 

“We won't be waiting around,” she said. 

Copyright © 2009 Missoulian

4/11/2009http://www.missoulian.com/articles/2009/03/07/news/local/news03.prt


